
 Executive Committee – March 4, 2025 

Tompkins County Workforce Development  
Executive Committee  

MINUTES 
 

Tuesday, March 4, 2025 | TC Workforce Development Board Conference Room  

Present:   S. Pronti, K. Babuka, B. Nugent, P. Levesque 

Excused:   

Staff: C. Sponn, D. Achilles, T. Basilius, A. Jacot 

Call to Order 

Executive Committee called to order at 8:21 a.m. 

Approval of Minutes – February 4, 2025 
                                         
          It was moved by Ms. Babuka, seconded by Mr. Pronti and unanimously adopted 
by voice vote of members present to approve the minutes of February 4, 2025.                              
  
Financial Report- January 2024 
 
 Ms. Achilles reported that the Workforce Development overall budget is on 
track at this time of year. Ms. Achilles reviewed some of the line items; wage and 
fringe are a little low due to two vacant positions. Ms. Basilius and Mr. Sponn are 
finalizing the hiring of the new Transition Workforce Specialist that will start at the 
end of month. The Disability Resource Coordinator position has been posted to the 
County website, with the possibility of extending time for the posting. Rent is low due 
to not having an Ancillary Agreement in place for 2025 with New York State 
Department of Labor for the Career Center location. Participant wage and fringe are 
right on track due to the Youth team doing a great job with keeping JTPA participants 
in job experiences with 27 JobLink youth and 17 Youth Employment Program 
participants.   
 
Work Updates: 
 

One-Stop Operator Report 
 
Mr. Sponn reported that Ms. Basilius, the One-Stop Operator, reports to the 

Executive Committee, quarterly, One Stop Operation and Oversight Committee, Youth 
Oversight Committee and the Workforce Development Board.  
 

Mr. Pronti stated that he would like progress updates given to the Workforce 
Development Board regularly, even if there isn’t much progress.  
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 Ms. Basilius reported that a lot has been going on at the Career Center lately. 

The new customer survey was rolled out on February 2, 2025. Since then, 301 
customers have come into the Career Center. The survey can be completed by QR 
code, paper copy or on a computer in the Resource Room. Ms. Basilius is encouraged 
to see what type of services clients are coming in for. The data will help provide 
resources for those in need.  

 
Approximately 50% of visitors are not able to enter into a training program. The 

remaining 50% of visitors do not meet the income standards. Unfortunately, due to 
the income standards, a lot of good potential clients. Ms. Basilius asked the Executive 
Committee if the Workforce Development Board would consider raising the income 
level in order to support residents and bring them up to a living wage. 15% of visitors 
were from outside of Tompkins County. Workforce Development does have an 
opportunity to serve them, although Tompkins County residents are the top priority of 
the Board.  

 
Mr. Pronti asked that the data from the new sign-in procedure be brought back 

to the Executive Committee. “What does this group need to know to feel like the 
Career Center is working as it should?”.  

 
February Board Meeting Discussion Review 
 
Mr. Sponn said there were a lot of great thoughts and ideas by members on the 

logos, as well as the Vision and Mission Statements. He felt though, that most ran into 
needing more time for discussion. Mr. Sponn asked the Executive Committee if Mx. 
Frost can develop a survey to send via email to the Workforce Development Board 
members to get further insight. A discussion ensued regarding the basis and body of 
the survey.  

Mr. Pronti reiterated that before we talk about specific logos, we must decide 
first if we should align the Career Center and Workforce Development Board’s logos. 
Ms. Babuka suggested we take the information already collected at the Workforce 
Development Board meeting and send out several examples of a new Vision and 
Mission Statement. This way, the members can give feedback based on the examples, 
hoping that it will be an easier process as well as better feedback.  

 
NYSDOL Lease Updates 
 
Ms. Achilles reported that there is no finalized lease agreement yet. However, 

Mr. Sponn continues to follow up with the NYSDOL leadership in Albany.  
 
Ms. Basilius is keeping a close eye on the temperature at the Career Center, as 

there have been heating and cooling issues. Conference Room C did not have heat for 
the majority of February. Ms. Achilles reported that Tompkins County is requesting 
the whole lease from Travis Hyde. Mr. Pronti requested Workforce Development reach 
out to NYSDOL about seeing that lease since Workforce Development only has a 
sublease with NYSDOL. 
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Ms. Nugent arrived at 8:39 a.m. 
Mr. Levesque arrived at 8:40 a.m. 
 
 

Plans for One Stop Operations & Oversight Committee 
 
Mr. Sponn asked Mr. Levesque if he would chair the One Stop Operations & 

Oversight Committee in Ms. Franzese’s absence. Mr. Levesque agreed. Ms. Achilles 
said she would forward Mr. Levesque the calendar invitation. The next meeting will 
be at the Career Center Conference Room on March 11, 2025.  

 
Mr. Pronti asked the members about their thoughts on changing the Executive Committee 
to an 8:30 a.m. start for all future meetings. All agreed.  
 
 
Committee Updates 

Youth Oversight Committee 
 

Mr. Sponn reported the Youth Oversite Committee toured the Finger Lakes 
Residential Center on February 12, 2025. This was a great learning experience for the 
Committee. The staff expressed their gratitude to the Youth Oversite Committee and 
the Tompkins County Workforce Development Board for their abundance of support. 

 
Mr. Sponn reported YEP had 8 youth last month and 17 this month. Ithaca Youth 

Bureau would like to collaborate with us next summer but cannot this summer due to 
staffing conflicts. 
 
 One Stop Operation and Oversight Committee 
 

Mr. Sponn reported the One-Stop Operations and Oversight Committee’s next 
meeting will be on March 11, 2025, in the Career Center Conference Room. January 
was cancelled due to scheduling conflicts. Mr. Levesque will provide support to the 
One Stop Operations and Oversight Committee with the absence of Ms. Franzese. 

 Governance and Membership Committee 
 
   Mr. Sponn reported the committee did not meet. 
 

Disabilities Workforce Committee 
 
 Mr. Sponn reported that the Disabilities Workforce Committee developed a QR 
code survey. He explained the Disabilities Workforce Committee would like to know 
how they can serve the Workforce Development Board better. 
 
 
Director’s Report 
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Tompkins Build 
 
Mr. Sponn reported Tompkins Build has given Tompkins County Workforce 

Development a $100,000.00.  Ms. Szabo is conducting several Information Sessions. 
These will be held at G.I.A.C. and the shared conference room with Ithaca Area 
Economic Development. Tompkins Build has given Tompkins County Workforce 
Development a $100,000.00. We need to try and refer 3-5 people to every information 
session.  

Career Center Updates 
 
 Mr. Sponn reported that the big screen TV in the Career Center lobby is being 
used now. Mr. Sponn also reported modern day technology will now be in the Career 
Center main conference room. Thanks to Ms. Achilles for looking into funding 
qualification/options for purchasing these upgrades. This will allow for hybrid events 
and more professional interaction when engaging with the community.  

 
The staff DRC position has received 7 applications thus far. The job posting is 

scheduled to end this Friday, March 7, 2025. However, it may be extended. Mr. Sponn 
explained that he and Ms. Basilius have had to be very forthright in explaining the 
Workforce Development Board only has funding for this position through 2026. 
However, on a more positive note, the DRC position has been approved for 40 hours 
per week rather than the original 35.  

 
Mr. Sponn shared that the Center of Government Building had it’s kick off 

meeting. Tompkins County Workforce Development is set to be in our new space in 
2029.  

 
Mr. Sponn reminded the Executive Committee that there is a Civil Service Job 

Fair at the Tompkins County Library today. There will be many employers there and 
at least 30 participants are signed up to attend.  
 
 
Adjournment: 

Mr. Pronti thanked everyone for their time.  

The meeting was adjourned at 9:58 a.m.  
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